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Call to Order

Chairman Borz called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. 

Welcome Deputy Commissioner Michael Vorgetts
The Commission welcomed Michael Vorgetts as the new Deputy Commissioner of Occupational and Professional Licensing.  Mr. Vorgetts previously worked with the Commission during the 2010 Sunset Evaluation Project.  In addition to working with MHIC, Mr. Vorgetts has worked with other boards and commissions as a legislative and fiscal analyst with the Department of Legislative Services.  

Welcome MHIC Investigator David Brown

The Commission also welcomed David Brown as an investigator with the Home Improvement Commission.  Mr. Brown previously was employed as a Baltimore City Police Officer for many years.  

Appointment of DLLR Secretary Leonard J. Howie, III


The Commission welcomed Leonard J. Howie, III, as the new Secretary of the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation.  Secretary Howie previously served as Deputy Secretary of DLLR from 2007 until 2011.  Prior to that, Mr. Howie served as the Commissioner of Occupational and Professional Licensing.  
Minutes

The Minutes of the August 2, 2012, Commission meeting were approved.  

Examination Results

	Below is the examination statistics summary for the month of September 2012.

	Home Improvement
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Contractor
	141
	73
	68
	52%

	Subcontractor
	10
	6
	4
	60%

	Salesperson
	68
	42
	26
	62%

	TOTAL
	219
	121
	98
	55%


Guaranty Fund

The Guaranty Fund balance for August 2012 was $575,186.51.  James Kidd, budget analyst, presented the activity report of the Fund, indicating that in July the Fund disbursed a total of $113,939 and in August the Fund disbursed a total of $115,983.  

Civil Citation Update

           The Executive Director informed the Commission that he has been working with Commissioner Harry Loleas, Deputy Commissioner Vorgetts and Joe Petrosino, of the Department’s Office of Information Management, to design and implement the civil citation invoice system.  The system will be able to email civil citations and will allow individuals to pay their citation online. 

2013 Legislative Proposals


The Commission’s legislative proposal is listed as on the Department’s priority items for the 2013 legislative package. The proposal includes increasing the number of Commissioners from 7 to 9, reducing the number of business meetings from 12 to 6, and increasing the small claim limit.  
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.
______________________________

   ____________________________

John Borz, Chair




   Steven Smitson, Executive Director
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